MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE, FLORIDA, HELD AT 2775 Garrison Avenue, July 27, 2016, at 12 Noon.

The following were present: Mayor Patterson, Commissioners Ashbrook, Buzzett, Lowry, and Thursbay. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, Public Works Director John Grantland, City Engineer Clay Smallwood and Attorney Tom Gibson were also present.

Gulf County Commissioners Jerry Barnes, Sandy Quinn, as well as County Attorney Jeremy Novak, and County Administrator Don Butler were also present.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Road Bond money to be used for Water, Sewer, and paving on Long Avenue.

There is \$1,050,000 available for the project. The main focus will be new Water lines from First Street to the Shark Tank and rehab of Sewer lines from First to Eighth Streets and paving from First Street to Madison Street. There is an anticipated shortfall of funds of approximately \$120,000. In order to eliminate cutting the road once paving is completed, sewer points and slip lines will be used in the bad areas.

Staff will begin working on the project and formal action will be taken at the August 2, 2017 City meeting.

Mr. Gibson updated the Commission on the Lagoon Study and Eastern Shipbuilding. He and Attorney Harrison are working on the project.

Citizens to Be Heard

No one wished to address the Commission.

Commissioner Comments

None of the Commissioners had any comment.

Motion to Adjourn

A Motion was made by Commissioner Thursbay, second by Commissioner Ashbrook, to adjourn the Meeting at 12:37 P.M.